COMMUNITY GRANTS ADVISORY COMMISSION
FEBRUARY 22, 2024
The Community Grants Advisory Commission of the City of McKinney, Texas met
in regular session in the 2" Floor Conference Room, City Hall, 222 N. Tennessee Street,
McKinney, Texas on February 22, 2024, at 6:30 p.m.
Chair Marshall called the meeting to order at 6:32 p.m. upon determining a quorum
present.
Staff present: Community Service Administrator Shirletta Best, Community Service
Coordinator Camille Smith, and Admirative Specialist Lupe Armijo.
There were 0 members of the public present in the audience.
Commissioners Present: DeAndre Hinton, Chair Dwan Marshall, Chris Thornton,
Silvia Escamilla, Vice-Chair Aaron Schmitz, Tammy Chewe, Nicholas Dangerfield
Absent: Jaymie Pedigo
241226 Minutes of the Community Grants Advisory Committee Meeting of
November 16, 2023. Commissioners unanimously approved the motion
by Vice-Chair Schmitz, seconded by Commissioner Dangerfield, to
approve and refer the Minutes of the Community Grants Advisory

Committee Meeting of November 16, 2023.

24-1227 Chair Marshall called for Consider/Discuss Consolidated Grants
Application Process, Program Year 2024-2025. Mrs. Best spoke on the
process and gave an overview of the Commissioners’ role in the process.
Also, she explained the difference between the two grants: Community
Development Block Grant (CDBG) and Community Service Grant
(CSG). Additionally, new this year for review under the Commissioners

will include Opioid Fund Grant.

24-1228 Chair Marshall called for Consider/Discuss Program Updates; CDBG,
CSG, Community Development & Outreach Activities. Mrs. Best briefly
spoke on this as there is currently no updates to give the board. Once

allocations are known, she will advise the board of such. Mrs. Best went
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over what programs have been funded in the past and stated what can

be used for such programs.

24-1229 Chair Marshall called for Consider/Discuss Opioid Settlement Fund
Grant Opportunity 2024. Mrs. Best told the board that they have
$41,000.00 from council to use towards this grant. Previously, only one
applicant applied, however the submission did not meet required
standards, so the Commission and staff were advised by City Council to
bring it back under a second application process, so potential applicants

can reapply. This grant will have the same deadline as the other grants.

Commissioners unanimously approved the motion by Commissioner Chewe,
seconded by Commissioner Dangerfield, to adjourn the meeting. The meeting adjourned

at7:13 p.m.
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